1514- Goat Breeding Project

Project Needs and Beneficiaries
Goats can thrive on just about anything -- even grass and leaves on the poor, dry land in rural Haiti -- so there is little cost for their upkeep. Goat milk is easier to digest than cow's milk. Goat meat is a popular food in Haiti so there is a strong demand at the local market. Goats often have two or three kids a year so a community organization in Chabe, Haiti, wants to start a self-sufficient goat breeding enterprise. 
Activities
If we provide 33 goats, supplies and training for the 230 members of the community organization MPC in Chabe, they will pass on their knowledge and new baby goats to other members so that it becomes a long term, viable self-sufficient enterprise. 
Project Update
 
There are now 202 goats in total and MPC is hoping to double this number by next year. A few months ago, MPC’s leadership realized that many members of the organization who did not receive goats were growing extremely resentful. Fearing that this would create strained relations among their members, they approached the Lambi Fund and requested funding for additional goats. Understanding the gravity of the situation, the Lambi Fund agreed to increase funding towards the purchase of 60 more goats (50 females and 10 males).    .

 

 Workshops:
 
The Lambi Fund offered new workshops on animal husbandry members of MPC participated in a 3-day workshop facilitated by a veterinarian who specializes in goat breeding.  
 
Veterinary Supplies:
 
In consultation with the veterinarian MPC members compiled a list of medication needed to keep goats and kids healthy.  Once the list was compiled and approved by the veterinarian Lambi Fund provided the funding needed for MPC members to purchase the medication. The pharmacy is also a source of revenue for the organization, since the medication will be sold at very reasonable rate to members caring for the goats. 
 

Project Impact
Members of the organization are extremely satisfied with the project's outcome. In their evaluation of the project they have identified the following benefits reaped from working with the Lambi Fund of Haiti:
· The organization has become much more active and engaged- Members meet more often
· There is a greater sense of solidarity among members, since they worked together to increase the number goats distributed to the general membership.
· There are more than 30 members who have increased their capacity to care for goats
· There are more members who have improved their ability to manage projects including improved financial reporting and improved organizational transparency
Members are hoping that they will be able to invest profits made from the goat project into another sustainable economic activity which will bring greater financial stability to the members. 

